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 March 28, 2019 
 

via RESS 
 

Ms. Kirsten Walli  
Board Secretary 
Ontario Energy Board 
PO Box 2319 
2300 Yonge Street, 27th floor 
Toronto, ON M4P 1E4 
 

Dear Ms. Walli: 
 

Re: OEB File No. EB-2018-0165 Toronto Hydro-Electric System Limited (“Toronto Hydro”)  
Custom Incentive Rate-setting (“Custom IR”) Application for 2020-2024 Electricity Distribution 
Rates and Charges – Toronto Hydro Interrogatories on Expert Evidence 

 

 

On March 20, 2019, the Distributed Resource Coalition (“DRC”) filed a report prepared by the Canadian 

Urban Transit Research & Innovation Consortium (“CUTRIC”). Toronto Hydro confirms that it is not going 

to file interrogatories on CUTRIC’s evidence.  

 

On March 20, 2019, Board Staff filed a report prepared by Pacific Economics Group Research LLC 

(“PEG”). On March 26, 2019, Board Staff made available to Toronto Hydro the confidential PEG Working 

Papers that were used in the preparation of the report [“PEG’s Evidence”].  

 

Toronto Hydro requests an extension of ten (10) days to submit interrogatories on PEG’s evidence 

because it needs more time to analyze PEG’s Working Papers in order to reflect this analysis in its 

interrogatories. Toronto Hydro also proposes that the same extension be granted for the filing of 

responses to Toronto Hydro’s interrogatories. The requested extensions can be summarized as follows: 

 

1. Toronto Hydro shall file its interrogatories on PEG’s evidence with the OEB and serve copies on 

all parties by April 8, 2019. 

 

2. OEB staff shall file with the OEB complete written responses to the interrogatories on PEG’s 

evidence and serve them on Toronto Hydro and all intervenors by April 22, 2019. 
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Toronto Hydro submits the proposed extensions would not impact any of the steps set out in the OEB’s 

Procedural Order No. 4 and No. 5, and therefore that the OEB should grant this request.  

 

Please contact me directly if you have any questions or concerns. 

 

Respectfully, 

 

Daliana Coban 

Manager, Regulatory Law 

Toronto Hydro-Electric System Limited 

regulatoryaffairs@torontohydro.com  
 

cc: Lawrie Gluck, OEB Case Manager 
       Michael Miller, OEB Counsel  

Parties of Record 
Amanda Klein, Toronto Hydro 
Andrew J Sasso, Toronto Hydro 
Charles Keizer, Torys LLP 
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